MCCPTA Bylaws Committee Report- March 2022
Report submitted by committee chair- Kellie Schoolar Reynolds. There were no committee meetings or activities over the past two months.
MCCPTA Standing Rules
The delegates approved the new standing rules on January 25, 2022. 
Based on discussion of the process for approval of letters from MCCPTA BOD or committees, several individuals expressed interest in adding more details to the standing rules. This topic can be discussed towards the end of the school year and over the summer, for potential approval in early 2022-2023 school year.
Bylaws
Free State PTA posted the Local PTA and Council PTA bylaws templates on their website February 15. A “hints for submitting” document is being drafted. The preferred method of submission is electronic. The current templates are WORD documents and it will be important to clearly indicate any changes, other than filling in the blanks. This topic will be covered in the “hints for submitting” document.
The templates are similar to the previous (MD PTA) templates. 
Important points-
ALL local and council PTAs must submit bylaws on the new template by June 1, 2022 or they cannot send voting delegates to the FS PTA convention. The rule applies even for units whose previous bylaws (MD PTA template) did not expire.
If PTAs updated their bylaws and approved them recently, they still need to provide 30 days’ notice and vote on the bylaws using the new template. The voting process should be quick if there are no content changes. 
It is recognized that some PTAs may need to call a special meeting to vote on the bylaws and submit them by June 1.

MCCPTA bylaws- We need to submit bylaws on the new template by June 1. 
Timeline:
Discuss draft at April 13 BOD. 
Send the draft to the delegates and presidents April 18.
Have a special delegates assembly to vote on bylaws- May 18 or 19 or the week of May 23 (MCCPTA celebration week?).
Content considerations-
1. Keep current content and move over to the new template.
2. For information that is also included in the standing rules, decrease details in the bylaws.
